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												21st April 2023
Dear parents and carers,

I hope this letter finds you well. As you are aware, the GCSE exams are fast approaching, and it is important that we focus our efforts on ensuring that students are fully prepared for these exams. To this end, I would like to bring to your attention key information that is crucial to maximising your child’s potential.  

In school revision provision as of Monday 24th April.
Attached to this letter is an overview of revision sessions on offer during lunchtimes and afterschool. We will be running subject revision sessions after school to provide further guidance on exam content, exam technique and revision tips.
For those not attending subject revision sessions on that particular night, we will also be running an after-school revision club on the stage and in ICT room 115. This provides an opportunity for extra revision, and support from teachers and peers.

Drop down day Wednesday 20th April.
During the drop-down day this week, year 11 students, were gifted 3 additional hours of curriculum time. This allowed students to complete coursework, prepare for practical exams and provided a further opportunity for focused revision.

Attendance.
Historically our current year 11 have had excellent attendance. This must remain a focus. Whilst content of GCSE courses may have been completed, this half term will focus on in class revision, exam practice and exam technique to further boost grades. Students who are in school will perform better. 
Exam season.
Our first exams begin in a matter of weeks. The Art exam will take place next week. The written exams begin on 15th May with RE component 1. Exam timetables were distributed at Year 11 parents evening. If you were unable to attend and require a copy of the exam timetable, please contact the school. 
Prom.
The Year 11 Prom will take place Wednesday 28th June and will a fantastic event to celebrate the end of year 11. Attendance to this event is dependant on positive behaviour during the remaining weeks in school. Parents will be notified if prom places are at risk.
Support.
It is important that our students know where to turn if they begin to feel overwhelmed. Our team of form tutors, pastoral managers and senior leadership team are experienced in supporting students through exam seasons. Please contact form tutors in the first instance if support is required. We understand that this can be a challenging time for some students, but we strongly encourage you to take advantage of the resources and support that have been made available to parents and students. We believe that with hard work and dedication, all our Year 11 students can achieve their desired results in the upcoming GCSE exams. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to us for further support or guidance.
Mrs Sarah Lancett
Deputy Headteacher
[image: ]

image1.PNG
CATHOLIC VOLUNTARY ACADEMY
St. Thomas More Catholic Voluntary Academy, Palace Fields, Buxton, Derbyshire, SK17 6AF Headteacher: Mr D Redfern




image2.PNG
DIOCESE OF St Thomas More Catholic Voluntary Academy St Ralph
enquiries@stm.srscmat.co.uk Tel: 01298 23167 1
NOTTINGHAM stthomasmorebux W stthomasmorebux S herW| n

Catholic Multi Academy Trust




